
        

Town of Warren 

Town Meeting Minutes 

October 20, 2016 

Town Hall, 50 Cemetery Road 

Meeting Room 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Craig Nelson, First Selectman.   

 

J. Richardson moved to appoint Craig Nelson moderator, second by D. Ohmen.  All in favor. 

 

The clerk read the call to the meeting.  

 

1. B. Bolte nominated Susie Bates and Howard Lethbridge to 4 year terms on the Planning 

& Zoning Commission, second by R. Hodza.  B. Bolte moved the nominations be closed, 

second by J. Richardson.  All in favor of closing the nominations.  The clerk cast a ballot 

for Susie Bates and Howard Lethbridge. 

 

2. B. Bolte nominated Brian Coyle to a 3 year term as alternate on the Planning & Zoning 

Commission, second by J. Schultz. J. Richardson moved to close the nominations, second 

by D. Dacey. All in favor of closing the nominations.  The clerk cast a ballot for Brian 

Coyle. 

 

3. D. Dacey moved to adopt an ordinance regarding the number of members and alternates 

on the Park & Recreation Commission, second by C. Frisbie.  It was explained that the 

commission has trouble meeting quorum with its current configuration.  All in favor, the 

motion carried. 

 

4. C. Frisbie move to adopt an updated ordinance regarding implementing the requirements 

of solid waste management, second by D. Ohmen.  It was explained that this is an update 

of an ordinance of 1988 to bring it into compliance with state law.  All in favor, the 

motion carried. 

 

5. Other business: 

 

a. Tim Angevine asked about the reverse 911 system.  We used to have a program called 

Blackboard that was maintained by the town and would now cost $1670/year.  We now 

use the Everbridge system which goes through the state.  There was discussion regarding 

this system and the time frame for getting an alert out to residents. 

J. Schultz moved to authorize the selectmen to investigate returning to the Blackboard 

system, second by B. Bolte.  All in favor, the motion carried. 

 

b. Craig announced that a representative from Copes Waste will be here to meet with 

residents on November 17, time to be determined. 

 

c. Craig also announced that we are in need of a new Democratic Registrar of Voters. 

 

d. Bears were discussed, and the DEEP will be presenting a program “Living with Bears” 

in the near future. 

 

 



D. Dacey moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 pm, second by C. Frisbie.  All in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Joanne C. Tiedmann, clerk 

 

 

Susie Bates was sworn into her new term on the Planning & Zoning Commission following the 

meeting. 


